
Monday, December 11, 2023

Resignation from Board of Education at Pioneer Career and Technology Center

Dear Pioneer Career and Technology Center Members, 

I hope this letter finds you well. It is with mixed emotions that I submit my resignation from the position 
of Board of Education on the Pioneer Career and Technology Center Board, effective 12.11.2023

After careful consideration, I have come to the decision to step down. I have greatly valued my time 
serving on the board and have immense respect for the organization's mission and the dedication of its 
members. 

I want to express my gratitude for the collaborative efforts and meaningful experiences during my 
tenure. I believe in the continued success and growth of Pioneer Career and Technology Center.

I am committed to ensuring a smooth transition and will be happy to assist in any way possible during 
this period. Please feel free to contact me at sshipman@amcmasonryohio.com or (419)-295-3257 for 
any necessary handover or clarification. 

Thank you again for the opportunity to contribute to the important work of Pioneer Career and 
Technology Center. I look forward to witnessing the continued success of the organization. 

Sincerely, 

Spencer C. Shipman
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